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September 23, 2005

Dear Landowner or Interested Party:

In our lifetime noxious weeds have infested thousands of acres on the Uncompahgre Plateau.  It is time to become organized and stop the spread of invasive species so that future generations will have the benefits that we have enjoyed.  Let’s “walk the talk” in our land management practices. 

The Uncompahgre Plateau Project (UP) has agreed to lead an effort and develop Collaborative Weed Management Area Plans.  Montrose County, Federal Agencies, and The Nature Conservancy have been involved in obtaining grant funding to develop Integrated Weed Management Strategies and the appropriate implementation of these plans based on annual budgets.  This effort will require all of the landowners, managers, and users to provide input and become involved. 

The first weed management area (WMA) to be developed is the Horsefly WMA. (see map) Your property or area of interest is within this WMA. Most of the survey work on invasive species has been accomplished in this area and can be used in developing the best management practices.  Next, we will be moving north into the Tabeguache Drainage and Nucla area. 

We plan to implement treatment strategies in the Spring of 2006.  In order to accomplish this, we want to survey your private land to see what noxious weeds exist and their density. A consent form has been enclosed. Please sign and bring it to the public meeting on Nov. 3rd at the Norwood Community Building starting at 6 pm.  This meeting will be your opportunity to give input and learn more about what an Integrated Weed Management Plan entails.  One important discussion item will be developing a cost-share program with private landowners. 

You may be contacted in order to give permission to accomplish the inventory of noxious weeds on your property. We have included a noxious weed information questionnaire for your property or leased property.  Please fill this out and bring it to the public meeting. If you have a survey or map that identifies your weeds, please share it.  Better information improves the chance of us obtaining our objectives.   

Please return the two enclosed forms in the envelope provided if you are unable to attend the public meeting.  If you have a manager that you would like us to work with, please provide that information on the questionnaire and ask them to come to the meeting.  

Please contact me at (970) 240-4055 or jcfree2@msn.com if you have any questions.  Thank you for your support. To learn more about the UP Project go to our web site at www.UPProject.org.  

Sincerely,

Jim Free, UP Coordinator

14920 6000 Rd

Montrose, CO   81401

